Town of Scituate
Historical Commission
Meeting Minutes – March 22, 2018

1. Welcome and Call to Order 

Chairman Doug Smith called to order a regular meeting of the Scituate Historical Commission at 7:01 pm on March 22, 2018 at the Scituate Town Library. 

The following Commission members attended the meeting: Doug Smith, Arthur Beale, Stephen Litchfield, Karen Desler, and Mike Cuneo.  Aubrey Burke had an excused absence.  Bob Brand also attended.   

2. Meeting Minutes

The minutes of the December 21, 2017 and February 22, 2018 meeting were approved.

3. Demolition Permit Review

Arthur Beale provided Commission members with a photographic tour of the property at 36 Barker Road.  Arthur had visited the property in relation to the application for demolition permit of this property that had been presented by the owner-applicants at the February meeting of the Commission.    
Commission members engaged in an extensive discussion of the condition of the home and its historical significance, at the conclusion of which, members agreed to continue the hearing in order to seek more information from the applicants.  

While a demolition review for the property at 189 Front Street was again on the agenda, no representative for that application attended the meeting.

4.  Tercentenary Signs

Arthur Beale updated the Commission on the status of the Tercentenary sign restoration project.  He has completed editing his video documentation of the restoration process.  The next step in the project is locating the signpost for the restored Stockbridge Mansion sign and coordinating its installation. 


[bookmark: _GoBack]5.  Adjournment 

The meeting adjourned at 8:20 p.m. 

6. Next Meeting

The next meeting of the Commission is planned for 7:00pm on Thursday, April 19, 2018 at the Scituate Town Library.  
